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Hatherleigh pays tribute to Phyllis Cole. 

                                                     Phyllis Mary Cole (nee Blackmore), following a short                                                                                      

                 illness, passed away peacefully at  Hospiscare, Searle     

                 House in Exeter on the 21st July at the age of 82,             

                 surrounded by her family. 

                 Phyllis was a regular face at the old Market and the     

                 Coffee Mornings, always with a lovely smile and enjoying 

                 meeting up with friends and having a good chat and a   

                 laugh. Our condolences goes to the family and her many  

                 friends.  

 

Hatherleigh Pays tribute to Norman Moorcroft 

This tribute was compiled with words and thoughts from Norman’s many friends. He 

was a true gentleman and a hardworking genuine man. 

It was a sad loss for the Hatherleigh community as a whole after hearing the very sad 

news that Norman had passed away. He will be sorely missed by everybody who knew 

him and took him into their hearts.   

On a personal note, he was a great asset to the Community Centre, where he worked 

for many years.  Norman would love to stop and chat to anybody when he was busy 

locking up, as he loved people and their company.  He was cheerful. always smiling and 

willing to give a helping hand. The Centre won’t be the same without him and the  

Trustees and staff will all miss him terribly and remember him with great fondness. 

He was also Island Park’s litter picker – always smiling picking up other peoples rubbish 

in all weathers.  A top chap always out no matter that the time of year or weather  

forecast.   

He always took care in his appearance often wearing a tie.  He was an absolute         

diamond – always giving.  A lot of us will miss his homemade jam! He was such a nice 

regular bloke. 

We must try and emulate his kindness and consideration. We need more Norman’s in 

this world.  We all join tougher in sending love and sympathy to his family. Rest in 

peace Norman you were a true legend and are now reunited with your beloved Joan. 
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We hope everyone is keeping well and safe. 

Thank you to all our advertisers who continue to support us. 

The Pump Team 

Where’s Wally??? 

Can you find him hidden somewhere in the pump? 

Hello Everyone,  

The summer has seen restrictions lifted, I hope everyone is keeping safe and 

well. 

As we come to the end of August, the summer holidays finish, and a new 

school term begins. We begin to now look forward to Halloween, fireworks and 

hopefully... a Carnival. 

It was lovely to once again hear live music in Hatherleigh from the successful 

Hatherleigh Unlocked. Well done to all the team behind the scenes.  

Have a look to see who our ‘Junior Blogger’ is this month on page 13. Check 

out the activity page on page 49, can you work out the answers? We also    

welcome back Tuckers plot in this months issue, see page 39. 

Another big thank you to Christina Knights who has yet again provided us with 

an amazing seasonal front cover. I hope everyone will appreciate the coloured 

cover. I think you will agree that seeing the cover in colour is so much better. 

Remember Hatherleigh Market is on every Tuesday. 

Please continue to support all our local shops and businesses. 

Keep safe and Best wishes to you all! 

Donna Lewis  

Editor       

*Deadline for  October Pump* 

Monday 20th September 2021 

Please email all contributions to newhatherleighpump@gmail.com 
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BBQ Service 

Parties, gatherings etc. 

Catering for 20 to 200 people 

Food Hygiene Certificated 

luppod@gmail.com 

07970 163 228 

            James Miller 

                       ATV Agricultural Contractor 

                    For all your small scale needs 

              07712644883 

JRM Countryside services offer a wide 

range of  contracting services using an 

ATV and implements such as 

 Boom Spraying  Weed Wiping  Flail Mowing 

 Fertiliser and lime spreading  Rolling and chain 

harrowing  Muck Spreading  Skid steed/shed 

clearance  Mini Digger works Chainsawing 

Plus much more 

Covering Devon and Surrounding area 

www.jrmcountrysideservices.co.uk 

Email: info@jrmcountrysideservices.co.uk 

Follow us on Facebook @JRMCountryservices 

http://www.jrmcountrysideservices.co.uk
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Top Cut  

We can carry out all aspects of work   

relating to trees including. 

All tree surgery works, Hedge trimming 

large or small 

Wood chipping up to 8inch 200mm 

Forestry works from tree planting to   

timber clear felling and thinning. 

Site and garden clearance. Grass cutting 

large or small  

Church yard mowing and maintenance  

Leylandii tree or hedge over grown we 

can help remove reshape or reduce. 

We have under gone specialised training 

to help you get the most out of your 

trees and offer you the best service pos-

sible. We also carry out the safe removal 

of Ash die back trees from roadsides, 

gardens fields etc.    Having a large array 

of the  latest equipment to enable us to 

carry out your work in the safest and 

most cost efficient manner. We are fully 

insured for work up to 26m.  

find us on facebook 

Ross 07971261466 

Neil 07950113153 

Steve Attfield 

Boiler and Plumbing Services 

Over 30 years’ experience 
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             Hello again, and a happy September to you all. 

At last we’ve had some chances at having fun together after 
what seems like an age. My thanks to the organisers of 
‘Hatherleigh Unlocked’ and the ‘Made-Well music day’ for    
taking the risk of putting these events on which brought so 
many of us together.  Human ‘togetherness’ is so important for our well-being on so 
many   levels. I believe God designed us for relationship, for it is in our connection with 
each other, and with God, that we discover who we truly are. The full impact of the         
long-term isolation that so many of us have had to endure may not become fully      
apparent for some time to come, but I think we will all have our work cut out caring 
for one another as we go on from here. 

Of course, this month will see the return to school of our children, teachers and school 
communities. I am very aware of some of the difficulties that our schools went through 
last term after so much disruption; I encourage you to pray with me for our schools as 
they return; for patience, strength and endurance for all the staff and a new sense of 
safety and belonging for students and staff alike. Here in Hatherleigh we have been 
running a ‘youth Café’ on Thursday evenings, 7-9 in Old Schools, as a drop in for      
anyone aged 14-20. This is intended as a safe space with some games, food and      
company and an opportunity to talk to safe, trained adults if needed. Please make 
your family members aware that this is available. 

Church wise, we have been enjoying the opportunity to sing at last and our church 
gatherings have begun to feel like the real thing again, even with some ongoing care 
measures in place. I would like to flag up our monthly Evensong service, 4th Sundays at 
6.00 p.m. for those who enjoy some ‘traditional church’. We have been cheered along 
in these by our newly formed choir who give the evening a real lift. 

On the subject of music, we are on the lookout for musicians to join our worship band, 
so, if you enjoy worshipping God and play an instrument, please get in touch. Singing 
and music are central to our identity as humans, not just the preserve of ‘experts’ or 
superstars. They are also central to our expressions of worship and love to God. The 
Psalms in the bible are full of encouragements to ‘Sing to him, give praise to Him, tell 
of His wonderful acts’ [Ps 105:2] so now that we can, let’s do it! Don’t worry if you 
think you have a dreadful voice or can’t sing in key; God loves to hear us anyway.    
Never mind the tune, just add volume! 

 

With my love to all,  Leigh. 
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Damian J. Miles 

GG (GIA), AJP (GIA), R.J.Dip. FNAJ 

JEWELLER 

Repairs to Jewellery and Silverware, Pearl  

and Bead Stringing. 

Commissions & Valuations 

 Jewellery, Coins & Banknotes Bought and Sold 

Tel: 07899680841 

Email: damianjmiles@gmail.com 

Www.damianmiles.co.uk 

HATHERLEIGH  

POTTERY  

20 Market Street 

Tel: 810624 

Open 10am -4pm  
Tuesday - Saturday  

 
For domestic pots by Jane 
Payne and Michael Taylor 
PLUS jewellery, textiles,  

Bolga baskets, cards, prints 
and original craftwork from 
HATHERLEIGH MAKERS. 

 
Enjoy wandering round the 

shop 

THE CURTAIN COMPANY 

01409 231553 marycurtainco@gmail.com 

THE PUMP HOUSE 

BLACK TORRINGTON,EX21 5PY 

curtains and blinds precision made and fitted 

rollers verticals venetians 

loose covers cushions bedspreads 

fabrics and so much more 

www.maryholland.co.uk 

PUMP HOUSE UPHOLSTERY 

01409231553 maryphu@outlook.com 

Unsurpassed upholstery skills, loose covers 
made, cushion fillings replaced 

good fabric selection 

estimates collection and delivery all part of 
the service 

MARY HOLLAND &JOHN MOULTON 

BLACK TORRINGTON EX21 5PY 

www.Pumphouseupholstery.co.uk 

http://www.maryholland.co.uk/
mailto:maryphu@outlook.com
http://www.pumphouseupholstery.co.uk/
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Mondays  

Badminton Club 7 pm – 10 pm. Drop in at any time 
throughout the time. Hall is also available to hire for 
individual badminton games. Contact Ruth          
Penberthy 01837 810967 

Tuesdays  

Yoga 5.30 – 7 pm Contact Paul Beard 01409 231304 

Wednesdays 

Brownies Contact Alison Woodhams 01837 810108  

Thursdays 

Pilates 9 – 11.30 am Please contact Shirley Edwards 
on 01837 659990 to book a place.  Please do not just 
turn up as numbers are limited 

Aerobics 6:30pm - 7:30pm Everyone welcome over 
the age of 12 Contact Emma Jefferies 07817 954498 

Fridays 

Tai Chi 10.15 am - 12:30 pm Contact Brian McDonald 
07864 646 789 

Other Events In July 

Mondays 5th, 12th & 19th   5.30 – 6.15 pm  Dance Fit 
class - please contact Jessica on 07746892660 

Thursday 22nd July  7 pm  She Ventures & He Wins 
by the Cygnet Theatre (an hilarious restoration romp 

jam – packed with gags and innuendo, fuelled by 
cross-dressing and deceit) outside at the Community 

Centre - please contact the Cygnet Box Office on 
01392 277189 for tickets 

We have a clothes and shoes bank at the  
Centre provided by Planet Aid UK.  

Community Centre - Charity No 300851 

We are delighted to announce that our regular clubs are up and running again.  Please ring the individual of 

the clubs concerned for more details and information regarding this. 

We are now taking bookings again for your event, party, wedding or meeting so please send us an email or 
ring the office for more details.  Let’s get this wonderful Community Centre up and running to its full    

potential again, as it is a great asset to our rural community. 

For all enquiries please call 01837 810239 or email centre@hatherleigh.org  

Our current office hours are Wednesdays 9 am – 12 noon. 

Centre Facilities 

• Maximum building capacity 400 

• Hearing loop 

• Notice boards in Centre foyer, by road         
     entrance and opposite Square 

• Small meeting room - 10 conference style 

• Large meeting room –  30 conference, 45       
     theatre style, projector screen 

• Main hall with badminton court markings 

• Tiered seating in hall holding 122, plus balcony 
     total 158 

• Sound and lighting system in the hall 

• Public Internet access, available during the day 

• Wonderful wedding venue – Decorate or line  
        the hall with a marquee.  Lawn area just out 
     side for an outdoor marquee. 

• Fully licensed bar 

• Fully equipped kitchen 

• Astro turf with floodlights 

Bookings and Enquiries  

During the present time the office is manned on 
Wednesdays 9 am – 12 noon but there is a 24 hour 
answer phone so please leave a message and    
someone will get back to you as soon as possible. 
01837 810239.  Email centre@hatherleigh.org 

www.hatherleighcommunitycentre.co.uk 

Charges per hour:-  
Main Hall - £15.50  Parish Residents - £12 .25    
Hatherleigh Clubs - £10.75  
Lrg Meeting room - £10.25  Parish Residents - £8.20 
Hatherleigh Clubs £8.20  
Small Meeting Room - £5.15Parish Residents - £4.10 
Hatherleigh Clubs - £4.10  
Kitchen - £7 per booking for light use with no      
cookers - £6 per hour for full use including cookers  

PLEASE SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL COMMUNITY     
CENTRE 

Mobile Library see Centre’s internal and   
external notice board for time information. 

Second hand books.  Book donations        
gratefully received.  Thank you. 

 

mailto:centre@hatherleigh.org
mailto:centre@hatherleigh.org
http://www.hatherleighcommunitycentre.co.uk
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RICHARD TIDBALL INSURANCE 

Competitive quotes for all  types of     
insurance. 

Motor-Household-Farm-Thatch          
Commercial-Small Holders 

01837 810010 

Authorised and Regulated by the        
Financial Conduct Authority 

Williams Osteopathy  

 

 

 
Tel 

01837 659789 
Www.williamsosteopathy.co.uk 

Okehampton 

Julia Young D.O.  

David Stainer-Smith BSc Ost.(Hons) 
Fenja Hansen D.O. M.Ost.  

Registered Osteopaths  

Okehampton Osteopathic Practice,  

Park Row, Okehampton, EX20 1DP  

Tel: 01837 55516  

Osteopathy for back pain, neck ache, 
joint problems. 

Sewing Service 

Soft furnishings, Professional 

Alterations and Tailoring 

Have Needle can DO! 

No job too small 

Tel: 07814 527 152  

Email: sharoncockwill@ aol.com 

 

 

Domestic-Commercial-Industrial-Agricultural 

24 hr call out 

Over 35 years’ experience 

07774798296/01271 858966 

reidelecswltd@btinternet.com  

PIERS’ SHEDS & ANIMAL 

HOUSING 

Over 20 years experience in 
design and manufacture of garden sheds, 
stables, summer houses, poultry housing 

and much, much more!  

Tel: 01837 52406 or 07816446574  

www.piersshedsandanimalhousing.co.uk 

mailto:reidelecswltd@btinternet.com
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  Hatherleigh Community Primary School 

Exbourne C of E Primary School 

Live, Love, Learn 

'Let us spur one another to acts of love  and good deeds.'  

 Hebrews 10:24  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mindfulness in Worship 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The front of the Primary School is looking very smart since the old fences were replaced    
during the holidays.  
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A Charitable Incorporated Organisation 

Hatherleigh Pre-School CIO 

01837 811264 

www.hatherleighpreschool.org.uk 

Learning through play in a friendly     
environment 

Pre-School sessions available  

 Monday – Friday 8.30-3 

Children aged 2-5 can attend for all or 
part of the day. 

All children aged 3+ are entitled to 15 
hours per week of statutory funding 
(EYEF) with some children eligible for 
extended entitlement of 30 hours per 

week (term time only) more information 
can be found on the Childcare Choices 

website 

Children aged 2 may be eligible for up to 
15 hours per week of two year old     

funding. 

Chatterbox parent and toddler group will 
re-open from Friday 30th April, we will be 
running two sessions, limited numbers, to 
book your place please telephone 01837 
811264, the first session will be 9-10am 

followed by another session 10.30-11.30. 
£1.00 per child.  

Age range is from birth to the term after 
their 3rd birthday (older siblings can be 

booked in for Pre-School sessions) 

Bounce & Rhyme Session  

No sessions due to Covid restrictions  

For more information, drop in to see us at 
Hatherleigh Community Centre,  

Email:                                                         
admin@hatherleighpreschool.org.uk      

or check out our Facebook page 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Play together learn together at  
EXBOURNE PRE-SCHOOL 

 
Methodist Church Hall, Tel: 01837 

851382 

www.exbournepreschool.org 

Sessions available for 2-5 year olds: 5 days a 

week, morning, afternoon or both. 

Session times 9 15 -3 15 

Early Years’ Entitlement funding means 

all 3 and 4 year olds are entitled to 15 

hours free childcare per week, and some 

families may be entitled to 30 hours, also 

some 2 year olds are entitled to 15 hours 

free childcare per week.  

We offer a fun, friendly and rural learning 

environment with a family feel. 

For more information or to        

arrange a visit please contact us  

on 01837 851382  

Email: 

contact@exbournepreschool.org  

find us on Facebook!  

http://www.hatherleighpreschool.com
mailto:admin@hatherleighpreschool.org.uk
mailto:contact@exbournepreschool.org
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Junior Pump Blog 

If you are aged 16 or under and would like to be next 
months blogger, then please submit your entry to the editor 

at  

newhatherleighpump@gmail.com 

Hello Everyone, 

My name is Kobi and I am four, I have a sister called Elodie who is zero. She's been 

poorly in hospital lot's, but better again now.... I miss Highampton Pre-School but I've 

been busy.. Went to The Big sheep with Pre-School, Camping with Grandma, Auntie 

Amber and my cousins and been swimming lots with my friends and little sister Elodie. I 

even got my 5 meters in my lesson, didn't I.... I am looking forward to going to big 

school soon, seeing my new teacher's and make more friend's. I hope we make pizza in 

the pizza oven. We make our pizzas at home don't we..... Can I have the dinosaurs out 

now.... (Word's through the mind of a 4yr old.)  

By Kobi age 4 years. 
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DO YOU WORRY ABOUT WHAT WILL       
HAPPEN TO YOU WHEN YOU DIE? THERE IS A 

WAY THAT YOU CAN BE SURE THAT YOUR 
LAST WISHES WILL BE FULFILLED. THAT IS TO 
PLAN AND PAY FOR YOUR FUNERAL TODAY. 
LIKE MOST THINGS FUNERALS ARE AFFECTED 

BY INFLATION SO PROTECT THE COST OF 
YOUR FUNERAL AND BE SAFE IN THE 

KNOWLEDGE THAT YOUR FUNERAL WILL BE 
EXACTLY AS YOU WANT. 

Visit www.funeralsbydesign.co.uk 

TO SEE EXAMPLES OF HOW YOU CAN      
PROTECT YOUR FAMILY FROM THE WORRY 

AND HASSLE OF  ARRANGING YOUR         
FUNERAL 

When somebody dies families can come into 
conflict about the arrangements if you    

arrange your funeral there can be no dispute 

We offer plans with Nationwide  

companies for your peace of mind. 

We invite you to learn more about Funerals 
by Design and discover how simple it is to 

design your last wish. Contact us today for a 
free non obligatory chat or visit.  

Remember by arranging a pre paid plan the 
cost can never  

be increased your plan will not attract     
further costs. 

01579383892  

07805450565/07979850128 

PRACTICE 

for 

ACUPUNCTURE 

Acupuncture is a highly effective 

method for treating numerous 

acute and chronic  

health disorders. 

Treatments are deeply relaxing and     

restorative. 

Esther Robinson 

Practice for Acupuncture 

Thomas Roberts House 

2-4 Higher Street 

Hatherleigh 

Tel. 07494 497720 

 

 

 

Templar Paint Services 

Experienced Painter  

Internal and External 

Advice on types of paints such as  

breathable paints  

for period properties  

Call Michael on 

01837 810185 or 

Mobile 07508 630551 



 15 

Hatherleigh News 

    St. John the Baptist Flower Rota - September 

    Sunday 05 September Mrs. Cannon  
     Sunday 12 September Mrs. Cannon   

    Sunday 19 September Ms. Ford                                                                                 
Sunday 26 September  Ms. Ford 

    Saturday 03 October Harvest set up        
 

Claire Brussel Tel: 810319 

DON’T stay on-line for ever: there’s a REAL world out here but it needs YOUR support NOW! 
This is more important than ever now that things are getting back to ‘normal’ & the Market  

development is still in progress so PLEASE SHOP LOCAL! 

David Jones’ art materials at Salar Gallery 

These have been going down steadily but come and see if there is anything you 
still need (in return for donations for Farms for City Children). 

We also still have Church 50:50 items at the Salar – come and browse!  
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2 Market Street, Hatherleigh EX20 3JN 
 

As a long established salon with experienced and highly    

qualified stylists you know you can trust us. 
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Hatherleigh Youth Club Needs You! 

Before the Friday night Youth club can start up again we need to establish a new     

committee as some of the team are stepping down.  

Currently the committee is Vix Jevons, Steve Smallacombe, Alan Flack and myself, with 

additional parent helpers we’ve run the Youth club. Unfortunately, Steve, Vix and Alan 

are no longer able to continue due to relocation and other commitments.  

I would like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude for all the help, time and 

effort Vix, Steve and Alan have given in running the club. There is no doubt that you’re 

superstars and I’m 100% confident that the rest of the Hatherleigh community will 

whole-heartedly agree with me 

The Youth club normally takes place on Friday Nights between 7pm–10pm. Year 5+6    

(9-11 yrs.) 7.00pm -8.15pm and Year 7 onwards from 8.30pm.  

It has been great to see the children grow up and progress through their young lives, 

enjoying the freedom of Friday night’s where they are free to run around, eat too many 

sweets and generally have a great time playing with their mates after their long week at 

school. 

Unfortunately unless we can find some volunteers to replace the Committee, we will 

not have sufficient staff to run the Youth Club safely. I’ve been involved in the running 

of the club for over 10 years and will be sad to see this come to an end  

Ideally we need 6-8 core staff / committee members for the Youth Club to continue. If 

you are interested in helping out then please give me a call / send me an email. 

Look forward to hearing from you soon 

Chris Dorain 01837 811767 

chrisdorain111@icloud.com  
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TAI CHI – MASTER DING ACADEMY 

DEVON 

Hatherleigh Community Centre 

(Main Hall) 

Suitable for adults of all ages and 

fitness levels 

Fridays 10.30–12:30pm 

For more information contact: 

Brian McDonald, Instructor 

Master Ding Academy Devon - Traditional 

Tai Chi Chuan 

Phone: 078 6464 6789 

Email: mdadevon@gmail.com 

 

 

Luke Matthews 
T: 01837 811 104 

M: 07980 623 678 
Repairs 

Tuition for Computers, 

Smartphones & Tablets 

Virus/Malware Removal 

Networking 

Data recovery 

And any other technical 

support - Just ask! 
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Congratulations to all those responsible for the  

Hatherleigh Unlocked weekend. 
The weather was extremely kind to everyone who attended this fun-packed, 
entertainment filled weekend. Money raised will be going to the worthy causes 
of Devon Air Ambulance, Multiple Sclerosis Trust, Hatherleigh Football Club and 
Hatherleigh Brownies. Thank you and well done to everyone. 

Afternoon tea 

My niece, Sonia Cleave, had been lucky enough to be offered a last minute place       

running the London marathon in aid of the British Red Cross. As some of you will be 

aware I lost my brother last year, aged just 53, and he worked tirelessly for the British 

Red Cross and was passionate about the charity. 

On Saturday the 25th September we will doing afternoon teas in old schools from 

2.30pm-5pm 

We are also offering takeaway afternoon teas at £6 each (2 savoury items, 3 pieces of 

cake and a scone, jam and cream). These can be collected from old schools or by      

mutual arrangement but will need to be pre ordered by the 19th September 

There will also be a raffle which I am running prior to this (and on the day) for one of 

three hampers. I am selling squares at £2 each and the draw will take place on the 25th 

September during the afternoon teas. 

Contact debbie.drew@hotmail.co.uk or Sonia_cleave@hotmail.com 
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Malcolm Luke 

Interior & Exterior 

Painting Decorating 

& General Property Maintenance 

07946749904/01837 810909 

John Clements 

Decorator 
30 years experience 

Interior and exterior work 

References provided 

Free estimates 

Clean, tidy and reliable 

 07751 027327/ 01837 657685  
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UPDATE #1. 

 

In one month and with an estimated Hatherleigh popula-

tion of 1,700. We have managed to secure 450 signatures 

supporting the lowering of the speed limit across the Top 

moor road. 

Many visitors to the area including cyclists, walkers and 

horse riders have also joined the fight. 

 

  

Hatherleigh Silver Band 

Hatherleigh Band have been practising hard for the National 

Finals to be held this   September in Cheltenham. However we 

would like to hold our annual Cider and Pasty evening on       

Saturday 4th September in the square. This will start at 7pm and we would 

love to see you all there. Another date for your diaries: If you would like to hear 

our penultimate rehearsal before the finals and listen to the test piece we are 

playing; we will be in the Methodist Church at 2.30 on Sunday 12th September 

being put through our paces. Everyone is welcome to come and listen and 

don't be afraid to leave before the end! We will be restarting the training band 

after the contest in Cheltenham, watch this space. In the meantime if anyone 

wishes to find out more about the band, to    become a supporter/friend/

player, please do not hesitate to get in touch. My contact details are in this 

publication.  

Jane Fawcett  

If you haven't already added your name to the campaign, 

please do so Rainbow covered table outside of 1 Park 

Cottages (Top moor road) or The Garden Shop in town 

Lets get this done! 

Thank you 

Netty 
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Local Author R S Sutton’s new thriller is  

available now. On-line, or to order from 

bookshops 
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                                Hatherleigh Methodist Church  

Hello everyone, 

On Monday August 9th, a beautiful Thanksgiving service was led 
by Mrs Angela Banfield for the life of Mrs Phyllis Cole. We all 
reflected on her happy smile and her love of the countryside. 
Angela also led another funeral on Wednesday 11 August for a 
long time member of the Hatherleigh Methodist, Mr Richard Goaman. It was wonderful 
to see the chapel full of people. 

Our services for September are as follows: 5th, Mrs Vicki Brown (11.00) 12th, Rev. Jerry 
Cook (11.00). On the 19th, we are holding a Harvest Festival with our new circuit     
minister Rev. Chris Jackson at 11.00. The all age Family service will be held on Sunday 
26th at 4.00. 

We are holding a special welcome service for Rev. Chris Jackson on Wednesday 1st 
September at 7.00 p.m. 

A warm welcome to you all! 

Cindy Squire 

Hatherleigh Art Group 

The Art Group meets on Wednesday mornings at 10.30am. This month, we hope to 
continue working out-of-doors if the weather is good and also to visit some of the 

Devon Open Studios.   

Please contact Sally (01837 810377/940) or Alan (01837 810024) for further         
information.  

Tennis in Hatherleigh 

Would anyone be interested in playing tennis in Hatherleigh on a    
regular basis? Preferably four people for doubles. My contact details 

for anyone who is interested is Liz Brown 01409231266 

Harvest at Hatherleigh Church  

On October 6th, we have Harvest Evensong to be followed by refreshments  – more 

details soon – please see posters nearer the time. 

Thank you  - Hatherleigh Open Gardens and Pangkor teas 

Thank you to everyone who supported these events.  We sold around 90 programmes for the 

Open Gardens and with money from refreshments etc. raised £576 for Church funds. And teas at 

Pangkor raised a further £323. Sally 
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T C M Plumbing 
Burst Pipes? Tap dripping? Valves leaking? 
Radiators not getting hot? Gutters blocked 

or leaking? 
Based locally at Inwardleigh we cover the 

surrounding areas—No job too small. 
 

Contact Tim Morgan on 
01837 810599 

Website www.tcmplumbing.org.uk 
To see what we can do for you. 

SALAR GALLERY 
20 Bridge Street, Hatherleigh, EX20 3HY  

PAINTINGS & CRAFTS from DEVON  
Including NEW paintings from Michael Kitchen Hurle 

Lots of NEW Greetings Cards, Candles, Jewellery etc. 

We’re OPEN again & would LOVE to see you all! 

Tues & Fri 10-1 & 2-4, Thurs & Sat 10-1pm. Or by appointment.   Covid-secure    

Tel. 01837-810940    Web site: www.salargallery.co.uk  



 29 

Ruby Country Calendar 2022 

Ruby Country is publishing the fifth edition of the Ruby Country Calendar using photos 

entered in our annual competition. This year's winner is the cover photo of a bullfinch 

which was taken by Briony Cox, the Hatherleigh vet. The last two photos are also to be 

produced as Christmas cards, they are of Highampton Church and sheep also in 

Highampton. The youngest photographer is a tenth of the age of the oldest but they 

have all been very generous and allowed Ruby to use their work to raise funds, so don't 

forget to order your copies to keep or send to friends for Christmas. 
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                        Hatherleigh Carnival 

 

Following a brilliantly productive meeting in August, we can confirm 

that plans are still going ahead to hold Hatherleigh Carnival 2021 on Saturday 13th  

November (subject to government guidelines). More details of what the event will look 

like, including any music or tar barrel events on the preceding Friday, will be shared 

closer to the time. A few updates for the time being: 

Firstly, we are really pleased to announce that we will have use of the market space for 

floats to prepare for the procession, with a massive thank you to Kingswood Homes! 

Our 2021 Royalty and President have also been selected- we are excited to reveal to 

you all that our Carnival Queen for 2021 is Charlotte Reddaway, and our Princess is 

Alicia-Rose Janoswki. We are thrilled to share Deb Laing-Trengove has accepted our 

invitation to be Hatherleigh Carnival President for 2021. Deb has said she is honoured 

to have been offered the role and is very much looking forward to the carnival. Our 

Royalty and President will be officially announced at a special event following the    

customary Beating of the Bounds for the Hatherleigh Parish at 5pm on bank holiday 

Monday (30th), accompanied by live music from local funk/rock band Quattro. 

The Tar Barrel Committee will be holding our next meeting at 8pm on Wednesday 8th 

September at Hatherleigh Cricket Club. Whether you are a past, present, or future tar 

barrel puller, it is ESSENTIAL you attend this meeting if you wish to pull the tar barrels 

this year. For new members who wish to get involved this year with either carrying a 

torch or pulling the tar barrels, you must be aged 16+ on the 13th November 2021. If 

you would like more information regarding the barrels or the meeting, please contact 

Carnival Chair Mark Wonnacott at markwonnacott85@gmail.com. 

Finally, we have moved with the times and now have our very own Instagram and 

Twitter accounts for you all to follow! Our Instagram username is @hatherleighcarnival 

and our Twitter username is @hatherleighcarn. Please do follow and share our posts 

on these platforms if you have them! 

Once again, do keep checking social media for more updates going 

forward, stay safe, and stay kind. 

Oggy oggy oggy! 

Meg Hansen 

mailto:markwonnacott85@gmail.com
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Free Support to Help Farmers Navigate the Agricultural Transition 

Business Information Point are providing free, tailored one to one advice, webinars, and business 

skills development workshops to help farmers and land managers navigate the changes brought 

about by the Agricultural Transition. 

Between 2021 and 2027, the government will gradually reduce and then stop Direct Payments. 

Instead, farmers will be supported to improve the environment, improve animal health and   

welfare, and reduce carbon emissions. 

The move away from Direct Payments will be a big change for some farmers, so they will happen 

over a 7-year transition period to give time to plan and adjust. The Future Farming Resilience 

Fund has been funded by Defra to allow us to support farmers and land managers with this    

transition. 

The support is free and available from September 2021 to February 2022 to any farmer or land 

manager currently in receipt of BPS payments and we can support farmers throughout Devon 

and Somerset. 

Initially we will be running several free, local workshops to discuss the changes coming through 

the transition and look at new funding options, as well as planning strategies for the future, such 

as diversification and productivity improvements. 

The workshops we are running locally are: 

Tuesday, 7th September, 7pm to 9.30pm at Lifton Community Centre 

Thursday, 30th September, 7pm to 9.30pm at the Okehampton Business Centre 

All the workshops include a free buffet and refreshments. 

Business Information Point has been supporting farmers since we began over 25 years ago and 

have built up a wealth of experience and expertise across all farm business types. Through this 

free support, we can tailor the advice to your specific needs and prepare you for the changes 

ahead. 

For full details of the support and to register on any of the workshops please visit our website - 

https://businessinfopoint.co.uk/ffr/ or call 01837 659 059. 
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HATHERLEIGH  
TOWN COUNCIL 

There was no meeting during the month of August. 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 7th September 2021 at 7pm in the Community       

Centre. 
For more information see our website www.hatherleightowncouncil.org/ 

Your 10 Councillors are Clare Tyson (Chair/Mayor), Rachel Laycock (deputy), Deb Laing-Trengove, 
Claire Gladstone, Peter Back, Kay Walters, Donna Lewis, Paul Bolland, Callum Entwistle and Ellie 
Holland. 
Correspondence to the Council should be addressed to the Clerk and for inclusion at a meeting 
be received 4 days prior to the meeting date. Correspondence received after that date will be 

considered at the following meeting. 

Clerk:  Mrs. R.A.Lock, Cleave Farm, Dolton, Winkleigh EX19 8QT. Tel: 01805 804254    

Email: hatherleightc@gmail.com 

    

The Annual General Meeting of the Hatherleigh Moor Management 
Committee, postponed from November 2020 due to Covid restrictions,  
will be held on Thursday September 16th  2021 in The Parish Church from 
7.00 pm for 7.30 pm.   

At this event please be considerate of others and wear a face mask. 

Geoffrey J Cleverdon CBE  

Secretary and Treasurer Hatherleigh Moor Management Committee. 

POTBOILERS 

        A Token Payment for the year 2020 will take place on Wednesday         

    September 8th 2021 in The Old Schools between 2.00 pm and 7.00 pm. 

Eligibility: One payment per. Household. The Property having been registered under 

The Commons Registration Act of 1965, situated within the Borough Bound of      

Hatherleigh and occupied permanently by that householder from December 1st 2019.      

Any householder attending for the first time must bring evidence of occupancy from 

December 1st 2019. Additionally, in order that a person may collect payment on behalf 

of someone not able to attend in person, WRITTEN AUTHORITY IS REQUIRED. 

At this event please be considerate of others and wear a face mask. 

Geoffrey J Cleverdon CBE   

Secretary / Treasurer Hatherleigh Moor Management Committee 
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http://www.hatherleightowncouncil.org/
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Paw Prints Pet Care 
 

Beckamoor Barn, Jacobstowe,             

Okehampton. Devon. EX20 3RH 
 

Tele 07392072463 

email pawprintspetcare2016@gmail.com 

Face book paw prints pet care 

Dog walking small pet sitting and vet visits 
 

DBS checked and fully insured. 

Charlesworth Nicholl & Co 

SOLICITORS 
Your Friendly Local Lawyers 

Residential Leases, Agricultural Landlord & 
Tenant 

Commercial Probate, Family Matters, Wills 

Telephone: 01363 774706  

31 High Street, Crediton 

www.charlesworthnicholl.co.uk 

New Course: 7th September ~ 5th October 

mailto:pawprintspetcare2016@gmail.com
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Two Moors Festival Concerts at Hatherleigh Church 

As part of the Two Moors Festival’s ‘Arcadia Unlocked’, it will be holding two classical 

music concerts in St John the Baptist Church, Hatherleigh on Sunday 3 October 2021 as 

part of their Dartmoor weekend (1-3 October).   

The first concert starts at 3.30pm, entitled ‘Waste & Renewal’, and features Joby     

Burgess, one of Britain’s most diverse percussionists, who not only plays traditional 

percussion instruments but also ‘found’ (i.e. recycled rubbish) instruments, hence the 

title of the concert.  This promises to be a mind-bending and eye-opening event. 

The second concert starts at 6.45pm and is entitled ‘The Garden of Delights’ featuring 

the early music vocal ensemble, Stile Antico.  These twelve young singers form one of 

the world’s finest vocal ensembles, renowned for vibrant and expressive performances 

and they will be performing their programme ‘A Garden of Delights’ which explores a 

selection of ‘heavenly and earthly delights’, from composers such as Byrd, Guerrero, 

Monteverdi, Palestrina, Praetorius and many lesser-known masters.   

For more information, visit the Two Moors Festival  website: 

www.twomoorsfestival.co.uk or call the Box Office: 01392 665938. 
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Dedicated Teams for Pets and Farm 

 

 

North Tawton 01837 82327 (24 Hours) 

 

Hatherleigh 01837 810455 
 

Okehampton 01837 658777 

 

 

The Post Office  

    & Shop 

 6 Bridge St, Hatherleigh.  

Tel: 01837 810224 Opening Times 2021 

Monday - Friday 8am - 5.00pm 

Saturday - 8am – 1.00pm 

Sunday - 8am - 12.00pm 

Banking Cash & Cheques, Cash Withdrawals, 
Foreign Currency, Postage, Stamps 

**NEW** DROP & GO  

(ask for details in branch) 

NEWSPAPERS/MAGAZINES 

Deliveries Available 

Greetings Cards, Stationery 

**NEW** HARDWARE 

Dry Cleaning and Shoe Mending Service 
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Tuckers Plot 

 

You may be thinking "what on earth am I going to do with all these runner beans 
and courgettes?" Well, add a few more ingredients and make a great Piccalilli. You 
can make it to your own personal tastes. Some people like big chunks, some like 
smaller but here's the basic recipe for 10 x 1lb jars: 

6 lbs of various veg: cucumber, courgettes, runner beans, onion, green toms and       
cauliflower. I personally like more cauliflower but otherwise use equal proportions 
of veg. 

Cut the veg to the size you like and put them in a big bucket with about 2 cups of 
salt or a bit more. Salt for 12-24 hours then drain off the liquid and thoroughly 
wash the salt out of the veg. 

In your pickle pan put: 

6 oz granulated sugar 

1 oz turmeric 

1 oz ground ginger 

a finely chopped thumb of fresh ginger 

3 large green chilli's finely chopped. Mild or hot to 
your taste 

1 oz dried mustard 

a handful of mustard seeds 

2 pints of white vinegar 

Slowly heat this "sauce" and then bring to the boil. Add the veg and stir well in. 
Bring to the boil and then simmer for 10-15 mins. 

Mix 1 1/2 oz  of plain flour with a little white vinegar to make a thin paste and then 
add to the pan. Bring back to the boil stirring all the time. Turn down the heat and 
simmer for 3-5 mins. Keep stirring while the sauce thickens. 

Jar into clean, sterilized, hot jars. (heating jars to 180 degrees for 5 mins will steri-
lize. Don't put the lids in the oven, just put in a bowl of boiling water) Lid while hot 
to heat seal and leave for at least 4 to 6 weeks before tucking in. This pickle will 
store for at least 2 years in a cool cupboard. I make LOADS of batches but I have 
never managed to keep a single jar beyond 2 years as we eat it all so I don't know 
how long it would actually keep for! 
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Welcome Back! 

Eat, Drink, Stay. 

The George Hotel, Market Street,  

Hatherleigh. 01837 811755 

 

management@thegeorgeinhatherleigh.com 

www.thegeorgeinhatherleigh.com 
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Hatherleigh Environmental Forum 

This is a meeting place for those interested in taking action to support wildlife and the             
environment in Hatherleigh and surrounding Parishes. Even though we can’t meet face 
to face at the moment there’s still plenty going on that you can join in with. Join us 
on  Hatherleigh Environmental Forum Facebook or email  

HatherleighEnvironmentalForum@gmail.com 

 

Mini Meadows 

September is one of your last chances to collect wildflower seed. 
You may wish to let the seed fall where they are and allow the 
meadow to develop naturally, or you can collect and re-sow your 
patch (or extend it) with seed you have collected.  

Autumn is the time to cut and clear your mini meadow area.  It is 
important to clear all the cuttings to prevent the soil nutrients 
from increasing (leaving the cuttings on the ground only benefits 
the grasses and dominant weeds, outcompeting the wildflowers 
in the future).  You can continue to mow and clear the cuttings 
from now until spring.  

If your Mini Meadow patch wasn’t full of flowers this year, please remember that the 
long vegetation has still been of great value to wildlife and it does take a few years of 
good management to establish a natural wildflower patch.  We hope you have found 
time to enjoy some of the sights and sounds of meadow life in the local Parishes this 
year. 

5 reasons why long grass and meadow patches are helping our wildlife: 

1. Long, uncut grass areas provide nature with a home, a feeding ground, nesting     
materials, shelter and protection. 

2. Leaving a patch of long grass until autumn allows invertebrates such as grasshoppers 
and moths to complete their lifecycle. It also allows mammals such as harvest mice to 
finish their breeding season.  

3. The seed from the long grass and flower heads provide important food for birds. You 
may have seen the goldfinches feasting on your patch in the last month. Leaving the 
seed for the birds can save you feeding them so much commercially bought foods 
(remember shop bought bird food is often intensively farmed or imported). 

4. Longer grass helps to retain humidity and soil moisture, making it perfect for insect 
larvae and other soil invertebrates, particularly moth and butterfly caterpillars, 
craneflies, and sawflies. These provide protein for birds, bats, mammals, amphibians 
and reptiles – many of which are now endangered. 

5. By leaving patches of long grass in gardens and along verges creates wildlife          
corridors. This works if we all provide a little section, allowing wildlife to travel in safety 
between good habitats for food, finding mates and populating new areas.  This is     
especially the case for animals like hedgehogs. 
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Your Local Family Run Residential Sales & Lettings Agent 

With Branches in Okehampton & Holsworthy 

Sell your property for 0% commission and NO Estate Agency Fees****terms and   
conditions apply 

Sales: 01837 83393—Lettings: 01837 55755 

Holsworthy: 01409 253946  

www.howesestates.co.uk 

CHIMNEYS SWEPT 

and Stove Installations. 

R MEARS AND SONS 

01840 261221/01822 664554 

30 years experience, vac brush, full 
CCTV investigations, Pots Cowlings & 
Bird protection fitted, and all things 

chimney! 

WE SUPPLY STOVES @ TRADE PRICES 
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This is the first photograph of Hatherleigh that is recorded in our archive taken in 1855, 
the photographer is unknown. This shows the George Hotel formerly known as the 
George and Dragon, the shop at that time was owned by a Mrs Laffere and her son, this 
is now the Ruby Country Office and on the left part of the London Inn which is now a 
private house. The road in front was shingle, mud and potholes (rather like many of the 
roads around Devon) and the pavements as such were cobbled. Notice the graduation 
on the right which would lead to the old Market House and where stalls were set up on 
Market Day. Later the roads were levelled or built up and many of the cobbled        
pavements were lost. 

The History Society are always keen to see photographs or postcards of Hatherleigh, 
even with a huge collection ourselves it is amazing how one will turn up on eBay or  
other sale sites that we have never seen before. If you have an elderly relative who has 
a box of photographs make sure you take time to get them to name the event or the 
people on the photos, we do get some passed to us and we have no idea who people 
are which is such a shame. The joy of suddenly finding a photograph of someone who is 
on your `Family Tree` is uplifting as someone described it recently, when they           
discovered an ancestor on our website! 

We are still aiming to start our meetings again on Monday 11th October in Old Schools 
at 7.30pm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monica Jones 01837 811293 email: monicasusie@tiscali.co.uk 
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Norman Lock & Son 

Independent Family Funeral Directors 
Gardenia Black Torrington EX21 5QD 

Tel: 01409 231281/231513 

24 hr Personal Care-Prepaid funeral plans 

 
Private Chapel of Rest -Memorials   

available - Established over 75 years 
online Obituaries book 

www.normanlockandson.co.uk 

 RHS Qualified and  

Experienced 

Garden Maintenance, 
Plant Selection & Garden 

Design 

Springbank House  

South Street  

Hatherleigh  

01837 811767 

07840709858 
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News from around the Parishes 

Exbourne News    
                                                                                                      

ST MARY’S  CHURCH welcome you all to their HARVEST SERVICE on SUNDAY 19th    
SEPTEMBER at 11am,  it will be wonderful to have a Service of thanks for the Harvest 
this year, there will be some Harvest Goods for sale and also Light Refreshment at the 
end,  so please do come along and join us for this traditional Service of special meaning 
to those that live in the Country so closely involved in all forms of Agriculture and Land 
Management. 

Exbourne, Sampford Courtenay & Jacobstowe recently held the first meeting 

since the lockdown, outdoors in Sampford Courtenay village hall car park. It was a    
belated Annual Meeting, the first meeting since March 2020. The treasurer, president 
and secretary's reports were read and adopted.  As there were no other contenders,      
Margaret Cleveland agreed to continue as President for another year.  Anne Leaman 
will continue as secretary, Sally Kenealy as treasurer and Rosemary Lowe as                
vice-president.  The other committee members are Shirley Reddaway, Gwyneth       
Leonard, Karen Hunter and Gillian Townsend Green. 
The programme for 2021-22 was complete with the first meeting to be in Sampford 
Courtenay village hall on Thursday September 2, when the speaker will be Anne Stuart 
talking about glass fusing.   It was decided to enter an exhibit in the Okehampton Show 
on August 12 and the monthly walks have started with walks on the Granite Way at 
Bridestowe and Abbeyford Woods so far. The next walk will be on August 27 at        
Heywoods Wood, Wembworthy. 

The Exbourne Community Choir are to begin practices in Sampford Courtenay Village 

Hall on Thursday Sepember 9, starting at 7.45pm until 9pm.  Anyone interested can get 

further details from Pauline Savage, email pauline@quavey.co.uk 

Exbourne Local History Group are starting their meetings in Exbourne Village Hall on 
Tuesday September 21st at 7.30pm.  The first speaker is Dr Todd Gray, whose subject 
will be 'Uncle Tom Cobley and All'.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday October 19th, 
when the speaker will be Stuart Windsor talking about 'Murder, Madness and          
Mayhem'.  On November 16th Janet Daynes will be speaking about 'The ACE Moistown 
Archaeology Project' at Broadwoodkelly. Entry for non- members is £3 a head. More 
details of the HIstory Group can be found on their web site 
www.exbournehistory.org.uk   The web site is kindly sponsored by Exbourne Cross  
Garage and The Red Lion Inn. 
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The Workshop Studio 

Gallery and Studio Opening Times 

Saturday 10am - 2.30pm 

Workshops 

Wednesday 10am - 3pm 

Friday 10am - 3pm 

purplehurdle@btinternet.com 

43 Market Street, Hatherleigh 

Just up from the square on the left 
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WANTED - LOOKING FOR LAND  

I am seeking a small patch of land to buy or rent, around the Exbourne area, to 
grow veg and flowers, and to veg in with my dog! Please contact me Jilly on 
01837 851741 or email me jilly@pottyforpainting.co.uk if you know of any, 
thank you for reading!  

Cream Teas at Jacobsowe 

We will be supporting Devon Historic Churches day on Saturday 11 September by     
serving cream teas in St James church from 2.30 to 4.30pm. We look forward to       
welcoming you back to our church once again after so many months of Covid            
restrictions. Do join us for a delicious Devonshire tea. There is ample parking by the 
church.  

New Table Tennis Club in Exbourne 9th September 

We will meet on Thursday evenings from 7pm In the Village Hall. 

All ages and abilities welcome, All equipment is provided but feel free to bring your 
own bat if preferred. 

Please call Fiona on 07964 878478 for more details Or just turn up First meeting is    
September 9th 2021 

St Thomas of Canterbury, Northlew 

Harvest Festival.  For various reasons we are not having our usual Harvest Supper this 

year. However, the Harvest Thanksgiving service on October 3rd at 6.30.p.m. will be 

followed by coffee and light refreshments and the sale of produce. 

We in England are a huge population, perched on a not very large island, so let us thank 

God for our skilled, hard-working farmers and fishermen who keep going, through all 

kinds of difficulties , to keep the nation fed. 

P.O. Coffee. For several years we have sold mugs of tea and coffee in the Churchroom 

on Post Office days. We are starting to do this again on Mondays. Not sure yet about 

the other two days. See posters. 

Books. As the evenings are starting to "draw in" a timely reminder about our book 

sales seems appropriate . There is a table full of second-hand books in the Churchroom, 

mostly novels, but not all. Donations, however small are welcome for various charities. 

The current one is Shelterbox, which with the recent floods and earthquake will be 

sorely needed. We recently sent off £100 to the Hospice, bringing the total to various 

causes, since we started, to over £1000. The books are not battered old tomes, in fact 

some have rarely been opened. So, stock up now for the dark evenings. 
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HALLELUJAH!!!  OKEHAMPTON SINGS AGAIN ! 

DON’T FORGET .. OPEN EVENING OKEHAMPTON CHORAL SOCIETY  

Monday, September 13th 2021, 7.15pm., Fairplace United Church, 
Okehampton 

[Pandemic regulations permitting] 

Do come and join us and celebrate the new freedom to sing!   This taster session is 
open to all at no charge and we will do some popular pieces and extracts from Handel’s 
‘Messiah’.   Just come and make some music with us – it’s been a long year! – and if 
possible please bring a copy of Messiah with you.  

On the 20th September normal practice sessions will resume so if you enjoy a good 
sing and like making music with friendly enthusiastic people, give us a try.   We sing and 
rehearse on Monday evenings at Fairplace Church Okehampton from 7:15 to 9pm.   

We perform a wide variety of choral works in our local community and would welcome 
any voice, young or old.  There are no auditions so why not come along and decide if 
you would like to join us.   

For more information please contact Jenny on 01837 840282 or                                                    
enquiries@okechoralsociety.org.uk 
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St. Michael and All Angels, Meeth. 

Well, here we are, nearly into autumn, and it seems the sun has         
deserted us somewhat during August. Let's hope for a few nice warm 
sunny days before the end of September, to set us up for the colder 
months ahead.  
SUMMER SOIRÉE  held at the end of July, was a very happy eventful 
evening with a good many residents meeting for wine and nibbles ,    
having a good old chat and furthering their friendships. A huge thankyou 
to all who came along. 
DEVON HISTORIC CHURCHES DAY.   (RIDE AND STRIDE) 
Will take place on Saturday 11th September. Sponsor forms are available in the church. This 
event is to raise funds for D.H.C who then distribute funds to churches in need of support in  
various ways.  Half of all the monies raised will be returned to us towards the upkeep of our own 
church here. We have been blessed to receive several donations of help from D.H.C. in the past 
few years, and would like to support them now. 
OUR PATRONAL SERVICE  this year will be held on Sunday 26th September at 11 am followed by 
lunch in the Village Hall. All are most welcome. 
 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
P.C.C. MEETING 31st AUGUST at 7p.m. In the church HARVEST AND AUCTION.  FRIDAY 15th   
OCTOBER. 7p.m. IN THE CHURCH FOLLOWED BY SUPPER AND AUCTION IN VILLAGE HALL. 
BELL RINGING. We are still hoping to get a team together, and have had enquiries from several 
interested parties keen to learn the art of bell-ringing. 
WE URGENTLY NEED THE HELP OF AN EXPERIENCED RINGER TO TAKE US FORWARD. IF YOU 
COULD POSSIBLY HELP US IN OUR QUEST TO GET THE BELLS RINGING AGAIN IN MEETH PLEASE 
RING BERYL ON 01837 810 553. WE WOULD LOVE TO HEAR  FROM YOU. 
 
FLOWER ROTA 
5th September.             Jane 
12th -19th September  Rose 
26th September            Beryl 
 
TAKE CARE. KEEP SAFE. AND GOD BLESS. 
Beryl. 
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The Duke of York,  

Iddesleigh EX19 8BG 

01837 810253 

 

 

For new opening times please 

phone for details 
We look forward to seeing you soon! 
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Spot the difference 

Keeping with the spirit of the Olympics , find the 8 differences between these two pictures. 

    ACROSS                        DOWN. 

    4. FUSION BAND                   1. RUPERTS DOG 

    6. CIRCULAR FOOD                  2. A TYPE OF BIRD 

    7. FRIDAY NIGHT HEADLINER            3. SOFT SINGING DUO 

    8. DIVING FOR….                   5. AM DRAM GROUP 
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ANY DONATIONS TO THE 

PUMP WILL BE GRATEFULLY 

RECEIVED 
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LOCAL CONTACTS 

Hatherleigh 
Rev. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
Reader: Sandy Flack Tel 810182 
Church Warden: Mary Ford 
PCC Treasurer: Robin Wonnacott 810678 
Old Schools and Church hire: D and F             
Greenwood 01837 810685   

Hatherleigh History Society: Monica Jones 
811293                                                              
Sunday School: Ruth Morris 810710 

Captain of Bells: M. Wonnacott 07870307441 
Church Flowers: Claire Brussel 810319 

Methodist Church: Rev. Chris Jackson 52302 

Methodist Bookings: Josie Sanders 810516 
Town Clerk: Rose Lock 01805 804254 
Town Crier: Ros Chard  01837 659243 
Junior Town Crier: Harry Lewis 07889684619 
Carnival: Laura Barrs 07814838844 
Community Centre: 01837 810239 
1st Hatherleigh Brownies: Alison Woodhams 
01837 810108 
Primary School: 01837 810248 
Hatherleigh Preschool: 01837 811264 
Sportsfield/Pavilion: J.Wonnacott 01837 
811739           

Information Centre: 01837 811808          
British Legion: Paul Wilkinson 01837 810361  
Handbell Ringers: Fay Kingsford 811163    
Silver Band rep Jane Fawcett: 01837 810791                        
Rotary: rotaryhatherleigh@gmail.com 01837 
810024 

Monkokehampton 

Church Representative: 01837 851526 

Old School Room: Val Murrin 01837 851262 

Jacobstowe 

Rev. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
PCC Secretary: Hilary Winter 01837 851718 
Church Warden: Duncan Michie 01837 
851961 

Meeth 
Rev. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
Church Warden: Beryl Troop 01837 810553 
PCC Secretary: Seeking replacement 
Treasurer: J. Leigh-Pemberton 01837 810644 
Organist: Vacant 
Village Hall Bookings: J. Chapman 01837 810171 
 

Exbourne 
Revd. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
Reader: Canon Professor Michael Winter OBE  
01837 851718 
Churchwardens: Lorraine Aagaard 01837 851246 
PCC Treasurer: Pat Hawkins 01837 851805 
Captain of Bells: Graham Storer 01837 851249 
Village Hall: Shelia White 01837 851306 
Playing Field Bookings: Exbourne X Garage 
01837 851205 
C of E School: Deirdre Peterson 01837 851205 
Choir: Pauline Savage 01837 851461 
Methodist: Rev. Liz Singleton 01837 52302 
Parish Clerk: Alice Turner 01837 83484 
Preschool: 01837 851382 
 

Northlew 
Rev. Leigh Winsbury: 01837 810680 
Church Warden: Mrs P Dunston 01409 221036 
Mr S Millership 01409 221183 
PCC Treasurer: Roger Atkinson 
PCC Secretary: Mrs J Millership 01409 221409 
Organist: Mr D Chivers 01409 221665 
School: Mrs Cook 01409 221420 
Methodist: Rev. Liz Singleton 01837 52302 
Parish Clerk: Mrs S Main 07956312047 
News: Mrs J Wilson 01409 220254 
Victory Hall: Jayne William 01409 221225 
Parish Pump: Mrs P Durston 01409 221036 
Captain of Bells: S Millership 01409 221183 
 

Other Useful Contacts 
MP: Mel Stride 01392 823306 
Melstride.mp@parliment.co.uk 
WDBC Councillor: Patrick Kimber 01837 810057 
WDBC Councillor: Claire Kemp 07563154245 
Devon County Councillor: James McInnes 01837 
861364 
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Hatherleigh Parish Pump - Publication information 

This newsletter is published every month and distributed free to households in  

Hatherleigh, Meeth, Jacobstowe, Exbourne, Northlew, Monkokehampton and          

Iddesleigh. Any donations to the pump would be gratefully received. 

All information is correct at the time of going to print. The views expressed in           

submitted material are not necessarily those of the Editor. The editor holds the right 

to withhold articles  that are seen to be offensive or harmful to those in our          

community. 

Please feel free to send in articles, reports, poems, letters or drawings etc, which may 

be of interest to the local community. Articles may be subject to editing for space or 

layout reasons.  

Please email any submissions  to the editor *please note we have a  new email* 

newhatherleighpump@gmail.com 

The deadline for inclusion in the next issue is Monday 20th September 2021! 

New advertisements are also welcome. 

Please email directly to our advertising officer at hatherleighpump@gmail.com AD-

VERTISING RATES 

  

 

 

 

 

EDITOR - Donna Lewis 

35 Bridge Street, Hatherleigh EX20 3HZ - newhatherleighpump@gmail.com 

PUMP CONTACTS 

Treasurer - Pat Hawkins - pathampshaw500@btinternet.com 

Advertising Officer - Nicola Holmes - hatherleighpump@gmail.com 

Distribution Officer - Jane Payne - 01837 810624 
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6 Editions £50.00 £90.00 £160.00 £300.00 

11 Editions £70.00 £140.00 £280.00 £560.00 
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